UMPS MEETING MINUTES

March 5, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Debbie Klein. 

Minutes: Minutes from the February meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Jeff Milani and was seconded by Heather Zello to approve the minutes. 
Treasurer’s Report: Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s report.  The current activity relates butter braids, craft fair and WSMA.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $8501.27.  Gail Milani made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report and it was seconded by Therese Rilling.
Director’s Reports 
Ms. Schlect

· WSMA accompanists have been coming in to work with choir students. Students should pay for their accompanist fee by tomorrow.  Show Choir will be performing for the first time at WSMA.

· Students will be attending a matinee performance of Beauty & the Beast on March 22nd.

· There will be a Spaghetti Dinner for the music department at Forest Park Middle School on March 19th.  Ticket information will be sent out after WSMA.

· Chamber Choir auditions will take place two weeks from Monday.
Mrs. Umhoefer 
· Jazz Cabaret was a wonderful event and hosted close to 500 people throughout the night.  The event profit was approximately $3000.

· Pep band has wrapped up.  
· Verona High School started their performance tour on their way to New York at FHS with a combined dinner and performance in the Saber Center.  
· Pit orchestra is working hard on Wednesday nights and in three weeks they will combine with the vocalists for rehearsals.  
· WSMA preparation is going well.  Some of the music rooms will be performance sites so students should be sure to take their instruments home. The gym will be used for storage the day of the event.

· The concert band will have a festival at New Berlin West High School on March 11th.

· March 23rd will be Wind Ensemble auditions.
Mr. Hull – was not present and did not send a report.
WSMA

· Debbie Klein thanked the committees and their chairpersons for all their hard work and preparation for this huge event.  Thanks also to all the volunteers.

· Set up: report to band room at 3pm on Friday.  Photos will be taking of how classrooms should be reset after the event.  Will be moving equipment to the sites.

· Tear down: report to the band room at 4pm on Saturday.  Once a site is finished, the site can be torn down and room returned to its classroom arrangement.  Remove signs and return equipment.

· Room monitors: AM - report at 7:30 to the cafeteria.  Receive judges rubrics, get students into the room, give judges copy of music to the judge, match form to the student name, keep room closed, audience in not required and is up to the student’s discretion, keep hallways quiet (door monitors will handle if available for the room). PM – report to the library at 11:30 for instructions. The number on the sign up spreadsheet is your site number.

· Door monitors: Looks like we should have door monitors for every site.  Check students in when they arrive and keep the room moving along if someone hasn’t arrived.   No one should enter the room while a student is performing.
· Runners: will collect rubrics from sites approximately every ½ hour.

· Information desk: Will have a station at the Commons entrance and the Saber Center entrance.  Volunteers should report at 7 am.  Info desk will provide printed programs, master schedules and maps.  There will also be a laptop where a student name can be entered to pull up events.   Large signs and maps will be posted.

· Headquarters: will be stationed in the library.  Once rubrics are collected from the sites, volunteers will certify the ratings and make sure the points have been totaled correctly.  Results will be entered into the computer, printed and posted.  Each team will be assigned to a site zone.

· Concessions: will be in the cafeteria and are using the kitchen.  Food to be offered will be walking tacos, subs, pizza, hot dogs, snack items and drinks.

· Bake Sale: will be in the cafeteria. Please bring baked good donations on Friday between 4 and 7 pm in a disposable container with your name and phone number. Mark any items that contain nuts. Will also have soda and water for sale by the baked goods.

· Extras:  A jewelry vendor, t-shirt vendor and coffee/smoothie vendor will also be on site during the event.

New York:  Students traveling to New York should have turned in their final payments.  The music performed during the combined Verona HS concert will be performed in New York.  There is a mandatory meeting of students AND a parent at 7pm on Thursday, March 26th. Chaperones will meet at 6pm.  The final itinerary will be presented and students will meet their chaperone.

Ireland:  Ireland trip meeting will be held on March 29th at 2pm in the Saber Center.  8th graders have been invited to attend.  A trip itinerary and payment schedule will be discussed.

Scholarship Committee: Need two volunteers (preferably freshman or sophomore parents) to help review the scholarship applications (a two-year commitment is appreciated).  Please email Debbie Klein as soon as possible if you are interested.  We will be awarding four $500 scholarships, open to all music students.  The application will be on the scholarship hot sheet at the end of March and is due in April and applications will be available in the guidance office.  Students will complete the application and write an essay.  A rubric is used in the selection process.  Essays are read by the directors, former scholarship winner parents and two UMPS members.  Scholarship recipients will be announced at the Awards Banquet.  

Musical:  Beauty & the Beast, performances April 23rd-25th.  A parent volunteer spreadsheet will be sent out after WSMA to help with costume fittings, setting up, fundraisers, props, set, and bake sale.  Please reach out for program advertising opportunities.  Performers are in the middle of rehearsals, the vocals have all been learned and they are running acts each week.

April Meeting: Will discuss forming a committee to support Marching Band next year.

There was a motion by Gary Elkins and second by Steve Frisch to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 7:39 pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-secretary
